
Dear NAHMA Members, 
Below, please find an update from HUD regarding the treatment of ABLE accounts in HUD-assisted 
housing programs. To read the attached Notice online, please click here.  

 
The Office of Multifamily Housing Programs published a joint Housing-PIH Notice today that provides 
guidance regarding the federally mandated exclusion of ABLE accounts from the calculation of income 
and assets. This is required under the Achieving a Better Life Experience Act of 2014 (ABLE 
Act).  Amounts held in ABLE Act accounts are excluded from asset calculations, and any distributions 
from ABLE accounts are excluded from income calculations.  
 
This Notice will provide HUD-assisted housing programs with clear guidance on the treatment of:  

         Distributions from ABLE accounts 

         Contributions made by the designated beneficiary 

         Contributions made by others into the ABLE account 

         Rollovers from existing ABLE accounts; and 

         Requirements for verifying ABLE accounts 

Read the Notice here, and please direct any questions to Annecia Durr. 

 
Thanks, 
Juliana 
 

Juliana Bilowich, Manager of Government Affairs 
National Affordable Housing Management Association 
400 N. Columbus St., Suite 203, Alexandria, VA 22314 
Phone 703-683-8630, ext.116 Email jbilowich@nahma.org, Website www.nahma.org 
NAHMA is the leading voice for affordable housing management, advocating on behalf of 
multifamily property managers and owners whose mission is to provide quality affordable 
housing. 
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